
In case you&#8217;d like to spend a while absorbed in the universe of a single artist&#8217;s practice, you might like to visitÂ Contemporary Art Quarterly, where we publish deep archives of the work of individual
artists.This week, we&#8217;re featuring the archive of David Lieske, where you can find documentation of 21 projects by the German artist.The post Contemporary Art Quarterly: David Lieske first appeared on
Contemporary Art Daily.Artist:Â Suzan FreconVenue:Â David Zwirner, New YorkExhibition Title:Â oil paintingsDate: September 10 â€“ October 17, 2020Click here to view slideshowFull gallery of images, press release
and link available after the jump.Images:Images courtesy of the artist and David Zwirner, New York.Â Press Release:David Zwirner is pleased to present new oil paintings by Suzan Frecon at the galleryâ€™s 537 West
20th Street location in New York, marking the artistâ€™s seventh solo exhibition at the gallery.Frecon is known for abstract oil paintings and works on paper thatâ€”as she describes her lifelong practiceâ€”â€œspeak for
themselves.â€• Made over long stretches of time, her work embodies the durational activity of painting itself and invites the viewerâ€™s sustained attention: these, she says, â€œare not pictures that you look at. They are
paintings that you experience.â€• 1In Freconâ€™s paintings, composition serves as a foundational structure, holding color, material, and light. Her compositions are characterized by asymmetrically balanced forms in
precise spatial and proportional relationships. The artist mixes pigments and oils to differing effects, and her almost tactile use of color and contrasting matte and shiny surfaces heightens the visual experience of her work.
Colors and surfaces vary in terms of density and reflectivity, and areas in the compositions frequently shift between dark and light. Figure can become ground and ground can become figure, or as the artist prefers to
define it, full and empty space.As Richard Shiff notes: â€œWithin a fantasia of color, Frecon suspends the force of her structure. Offsetting the unseen mathematical foundation, her visible surface is organic and irregular,
as if she were working against herself â€¦ Her paint, especially along ellipsoidal contours, develops an uneven appearance due to the distribution of the pigment and its oil binder as she works the material against the
resist of the linen. Add to this the transient effects of ambient light from which Freconâ€™s surfaces are designed to benefit, and what began as a logical geometrical structure has become suspended in a web of living
sensation.â€• 2In the exhibition, stone cathedral comprises a precisely measured compositional structure that carries color juxtapositions of ochre, red earth, and lapis lazuli. The play of natural light on the matte and shiny
paint materials amplifies a visual experience that does not carry any â€œstory,â€• but which is instead a direct interaction with and manifestation of the reality of the painting itself. â€œComposition works with color, with
surface, and with light to create an abstract visual reality that I wish to exist solely on its strength as art,â€• notes the artist. 3 â€œThere is no need for the embellishment of â€˜story.â€™â€• 4In annunciata, a vibrant
green of Nicosia green earth, mixed with a small quantity of cinnabar green, surrounds an ellipsoid shape of lapis lazuli composed across two panels. These chromatic choices recall the impression of a visit to Antonello
da Messinaâ€™s Virgin Annunciate (c. 1476), in which the Madonna is cloaked in a luminous lapis-blue veil, and which is installed on a green velvet wall at the Palazzo Abatellis, Palermo, Sicily.Other paintings are
named for the pigments used by the artist; however, as John Yau writes in the catalogue published by David Zwirner Books to accompany the exhibition: â€œThough they suggest that her choices are guided by color, her
titles refuse to imply how the paintings should be seen. Viewers must find their own way in.â€• 5 In vernal breath of plum, an asymmetrical fan-like form maintains a perfectly balanced equilibrium across two panels, while
in mars indigo, a brilliant orange red surrounds a central, horizontally composed semi-ovoid indigo form. brushwood haematites alludes both to the colors used and to the ancient craft and art of Japanese bamboo
fences.As Yau notes, â€œThe merging of form, color, light, material, and texture rewards extended looking: to soak in the muted and soft light of brushwood haematites is a very different experience from witnessing the
intensity of orange and bluebird blue illumination. Each work stirs up different wordless feelings, even as we eventually come back to words to try and understand what happened.â€• 6&nbsp;Suzan Frecon was born in
1941 in Mexico, Pennsylvania. Following a degree in fine arts from Pennsylvania State University in 1963, she spent three years at the Ã‰cole nationale supÃ©rieure des Beaux-Arts in Paris and studied paintings in
museums throughout Europe.Frecon has exhibited widely in the United States and internationally. In 2008, her work was the subject of a major solo exhibition, form, color, illumination: Suzan Frecon painting, at The Menil
Collection in Houston, Texas, which traveled to the Kunstmuseum Bern in Switzerland. She has participated in a number of group exhibitions such as the 2000 and 2010 Whitney Biennials. In 2016, Frecon received the
Artist Award from the Artistsâ€™ Legacy Foundation in Oakland, California.Public institutions that hold works by the artist include the Art Institute of Chicago; Berkeley Art Museum and Pacific Film Archive, California;
Harvard Art Museums, Cambridge, Massachusetts; Kunstmuseum Bern, Switzerland; The Menil Collection, Houston, Texas; The Morgan Library &amp; Museum, New York; Museum of Fine Arts, Boston; The Museum of
Modern Art, New York; National Gallery of Art, Washington, DC; San Francisco Museum of Modern Art; and the Whitney Museum of American Art, New York. She lives and works in New York.The artist has been
represented by David Zwirner since 2008. Previous solo shows with the gallery include recent painting (New York, 2010); paper (New York, 2013); oil paintings and sun (New York, 2015); watercolors and small oil
paintings (London, 2017); and recent oil paintings (New York, 2017). In 2018, the gallery presented a selection of Freconâ€™s paintings at its Hong Kong location, which marked her first solo exhibition in Asia.&nbsp;1
Suzan Frecon, â€œtext and related work,â€• in Suzan Frecon: oil paintings and sun. Exh. cat. (New York: David Zwirner Books, 2015), p. 63.2 Richard Shiff, â€œSuspension,â€• in Suzan Frecon: painting. Exh. cat. (New
York: David Zwirner Books, 2017), p. 67.3 Suzan Frecon, â€œtext and related work,â€• p. 65.4 Suzan Frecon, in correspondence with the gallery.5 John Yau, â€œThe Places Suzan Freconâ€™s Art Takes Me,â€• in
Suzan Frecon. Exh. cat. (New York: David Zwirner Books, 2020), p. 54.6 Ibid, p. 61.Link: Suzan Frecon at David ZwirnerThe post Suzan Frecon at David Zwirner first appeared on Contemporary Art Daily.Artist:Â Klara
LidenVenue:Â Sadie Coles, LondonExhibition Title:Â Turn Me OnDate: September 3 â€“ October 24, 2020Click here to view slideshowFull gallery of images, press release and link available after the jump.Images:Images
courtesy of the artist and Sadie Coles, London. Photos by Robert Glowacki.Press Release:Achtung BabyThe city that never gets any sleep. Turn me on. Ever since Edison invented the lightbulb, big cities everywhere
have been associated with lights, with sky-lines glittering far off in the distance, city lights like eyes in the night, wires cables network solutions and all kinds of pollutions to keep the whole thing going. Stank you smelly
much. If they canâ€™t make it there, they canâ€™t make it anywhere. All artistsâ€™ works are said to be self-portraits whether figurative or abstract or bearing any kind of likeness whatsoever to their subject and what
with Klara Liden performing repetitive, minimal and what often looks like physically quite exhaustive tasks in her own videos. I mean, itâ€™s her alright but then performing as a kind of extra, body double or stand-in.
Social climbing, itâ€™s a lonely thing. From rags to riches and back again. Likewise oftentimes bringing attention to whatâ€™s maybe some of societyâ€™s less spot-lit sides, its non-sites and service entrances off the
beaten track beneath the arches hidden in plain view not necessarily meant to be looked at. Streaming like was I dreaming pinch me punch me bring it on again to where the streets have no names and anyoneâ€™s up
for anything really. Achtung baby. Human kindness is overflowing. Check the radar change the channel. Lifeâ€™s a beach and then you get old, do I dare to wear my trousers rolled!!? Come on and on one and many,
come true itâ€™s up to you. Rhythm to the rhythm. You know what, just never turn me off.â€“ Karl HolmqvistLink: Klara Liden at Sadie ColesThe post Klara Liden at Sadie Coles first appeared on Contemporary Art
Daily.Artist:Â Jochen LempertVenue:Â Feuilleton, Los AngelesExhibition Title:Â Sea LevelDate: September 9 â€“ October 7, 2020Click here to view slideshowFull gallery of images, press release and link available after
the jump.Images:Images courtesy of Feuilleton, Los AngelesPress Release:Feuilleton is pleased to present a solo exhibition of the German, Hamburg-based artist Jochen Lempert.Jochen Lempertâ€™s black-and-white
analog photographs examine the relationship between the human animal and the natural world. Vexing the Cartesian distinction between nature and culture, Lempertâ€™s work richly explores the myriad interrelated links
between the two. Whether through comparative mimesis, cohabitation or western aesthetics largely codified by the renaissance and modernism, his photos consider how nature and culture are in constant dialogue,
co-evolving and overlapping, not to mention coexisting. Although political, Lempertâ€™s work is far from utopian. It does not necessarily dream of an Edenic return to nature; if anything it is marked by a sober melancholy,
arising from our obvious inability to move beyond the anthropocentric gaze.For Lempertâ€™s exhibition at Feuilleton, his first in Los Angeles, the artist has gathered together a selection of works which address the sea
shore and the vicissitudes, forms, interrelation with human beings and the lunar cycles of the moon of which it may be composed. All the stakes of his practice are in play here. From how the fall of a batherâ€™s wet hair
parallels a draping cluster of kelp, to how a birdâ€™s eye view of surf flowing up a beach is formally evocative of a mid-century abstraction, this focused selection addresses the sprawling complexity of Lempertâ€™s core
interests through a relatively limited theme. Additionally, the workâ€™s material character, as printed photographs which the artist always presents unframed directly on the wall, and its ostensible relation to drawing are
intentionally foregrounded in a context dedicated to showing work on paper.Jochen Lempert (b. Moers, Germany, 1958) lives and works in Hamburg. A selection of recent solo exhibitions includes (2020) Phenotype, CAC
Vilnius, Lithuania; Jardin d â€™ Hiver, Le CrÃ©dac, Centre dâ€™Art Contemporain dâ€™Ivry, Ivry.sur-Seine, France (2019) Jochen Lempert, BQ Gallery, Berlin, Germany; Jochen Lempert Fotos an BÃ¼chern, Camera
Austria, Graz, Austria; Jochen Lempert, Capri, DÃ¼sseldorf, Germany (2018) Predicted Autumn, MusÃ©e dÃ©partemental d&#8217;art contemporain de Rochechouart, France; Sudden Spring, Bildmuseet, Umea
University, Umea, Sweden; Jochen Lempert, CA2M, Centro de Arte dos de Mayo, Madrid, Spain; Some Plant Volatiles, Kunsthaus Wien, Vienna; Austria Botanical Box, French Pavillon, Zagreb, Croatia; Phasmes, Institut
de Carton, Brussels, Belgium; Two Poems, Some Pairs, Mutina for Art, Fiorano, Modena, Italy. A selection of recent group exhibitions includes: (2020) Pictures from Another Wall, De Pont Museum, Tilburg, The
Netherlands (2019) Mercury, Tallinn Art Hall, Tallinn, Estonia; Worlds in Motion. Collection presentation, Mudam Luxembourg â€“ MusÃ©e dâ€™Art Moderne Grand-Duc Jean, Luxembourg; Ganar Perdiendo,
CentroCentro, Madrid, Spain; What they call my shadow here on earth is my true substance, CACBM, Paris, France; Antipasti, Sauvage, Bonn, Germany; Phenomenon III, Phenomenon, Anafi, Greece; One Minute, One
Hour, One Month&#8230; One Million Years, The Island Club, Cyprus; Super Erotic Group Show, 8. Salon, Hamburg, Germany; Von Pflanzen und Menschen, Deutsche Hygiene-Museum Dresden, Dresden, Germany;
City Prince/sses Dhaka, Lagos, Manila, Mexico City and Tehran, Palais de Tokyo, Paris, France.He is represented by ProjecteSD, Barcelona and BQ Gallery, BerlinLink: Jochen Lempert at FeuilletonThe post Jochen
Lempert at Feuilleton first appeared on Contemporary Art Daily.Artist:Â Lynne CohenVenue:Â Jacky Strenz, FrankfurtDate: September 4 
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